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Chairman Coley, Vice Chair Huffman, Ranking Member Craig and members of the Senate Government Oversight and Reform Committee. My name is Bruce Pijanowski.  I am the Chief of Police for the City of Delaware and I also represent the Ohio Association of Chiefs of Police.   Thank you for allowing me to provide testimony on Senate Bill 221 or STRONG Ohio.  

I am here on behalf of the Ohio Association of Chiefs of Police in support of the provisions of SB 221.   Gun violence protection is such an important issue that we conducted a membership wide survey to gauge the opinions of our wide and varied membership.  We conclusively found that our membership supports change.  

Gun safety and the second amendment can become an extremely polarizing discussion.  The challenge is to find the common ground that effects change in response to recent tragedies while protecting what our founding fathers felt was an important right.  It is our belief that the provisions of SB 221 – safety protection orders, enhanced background checks, and greater penalties for mishandling firearms are the right balance between gun reform in the interest of safety and the second amendment.  As police officers we support and defend the second amendment, but we are also committed to safe communities.  We support SB 221 for its attention to both.
It is our belief that in addition to the provisions of SB 221, we should be doing more to address the person before the critical stages identified in this bill cause the government to consider confiscating a legally owned firearm.   The law enforcement assistance fund established under 109.802 O.R.C. provides funding for police training across the state.  It enables the Attorney General, under 109.803 to mandate training for every law enforcement officer in the state.  It is reliant on the general fund and the biannual budget process.  There is no appropriation to this fund for the next two years (2020 and 2021), in addition to zero funding this year and minimal funding last year.  OACP proposes and supports the establishment of a dedicated fund source for the law enforcement assistance fund that is not dependent on the general fund.  This in turn will allow the Attorney General to maintain consistency in law enforcement minimum training requirements from year to year. 
This consistent training requirement will allow for specific training that addresses the social issues that potentially lead us to the critical stages we are concerned about in SB 221.  Law enforcement training that is designed to help minimize the impact of mental illness, alcohol, and drug addiction on a person – impacts that potentially cause concerns with gun ownership- is a far better outcome for the person, their health, the community and those concerned with gun ownership rights.  Crisis intervention training, understanding community resources and how to create linkages to those resources, procedural justice, and community engagement are just a few topics that directly impact this conversation, and will also directly improve the professionalism of law enforcement.  
OACP is committed to improving our communities, improving our profession and defending the rights of all citizens.   We support the provisions of SB 221, and we advocate for a commitment to law enforcement training that will allow us to do more to address these issues before they become a crisis.

I would like to thank you again for the opportunity to testify today and would be happy to answer any questions you may have. 
6277 Riverside Drive  *  Dublin, Ohio 43017    

614-761-0330  *  614-761-9509 (fax)  *  www.oacp.org


